TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 17th July 2019 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Linda Crawford

Pat Fulford

Jim Hall

John Ling

Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
1.
Apologies

David Laming, Todd Canton
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings

Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 19th June 2019 were proposed by PF and seconded by JH.
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


KSP advised that since the drier weather, the Scout Hut door was no longer rubbing the frame.

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


Nothing to report.

THACS

JH reported that the recent coach outing to Clivedon had been a great success.

Screen on the Green

No films will be shown during the Summer but will re-commence on Monday, 15th September.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric

KSP advised that a new light had been installed outside the toilets in the Hall area.  He also advised that the corridor outside the toilets had been redecorated.

Hedges

Following a complaint that the hedges at the front of the Hall obscured the view of the road for children leaving the premises.  It was agreed that Stuart Kirkham would be asked to trim them back further.









JH

Health & Safety

LC reported that she had purchased items for the Hall’s First Aid Box, which was now fully stocked.

KSP reported that hazard tape was recently purchased and used at the recent Village Fete event.

















Decorating

Covered under ‘Fabric’.

Fund Raising and Publicity

Village Fete

It was agreed that the recent Village Fete had been very successful and had attracted a large number of visitors.  A note of thanks to the organisers, Nadia Perkins and Lyndsey Frawley, had been put in the August issue of the Tewin Magazine.

GW was analysing the finances attributed to each stall and would advise the Committee of the total takings in due course.







GW

Hall ‘Welcome’ Plaque

GW advised that he had sought advice on this and ascertained that the cost of providing a new plaque would be approximately £50.  The Committee agreed to this expenditure and GW agreed to progress the matter.







GW 


Commemoration Plaque

KSP reported that the plaque would be mounted on a board and then placed on the wall in the Hallway.  The Committee agreed to pay for a mounting board.


GW

Insurance
   
GW advised that this matter was ongoing.






GW


Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave full details of the Hall’s finances, including funds at its disposal, as well as in the Current Account, monies paid out, and cash available. He added that the finances had made good progress in recent months and he had allocated a significant sum in the Reserve account.  










6. 
Supporters Club    






June Draw: 

1st    -  Karin Borg, Harwood Close -
 £57

2nd   -  Beverley Brazier, Lower Green -
 £34

3rd   -  David Hall, Maple Grove -
 £11

3rd   -  Andrew Woodward, Upper Green - 
 £11
7. 
Rentals

PF advised that all the Rentals were in order, and that arrangements to give receipts to Hirers who paid in cash, were working well.



8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.











9.
Any Other Business

Broadband

GW reported that the negotiations to change to Plus Net were still ongoing. 

GW

Charities Commission


GW advised that as far as the Charities Commission regulations were concerned he was satisfied that the Hall was complying with all the necessary regulations.  He outlined various requirements and restrictions and advised that because of the size of the account there were restrictions on whether the Hall Committee could just cash cheques, and if a cheque could be signed in advance would depend on the size of the cheque.  

He outlined various other aspects and added that the Charities Commission document was helpful but because of the size of the Hall’s account many aspects were not relevant.

.



GW will continue monitor the situation and would advise the Hall Committee of any further relevant actions.









GW

Chair Trollies. 

JH advised that he had spoken to Terry Sargeant about narrowing the trollies.  He was prepared to undertake the work but was busy at present so wished to put this on hold for the time being. 









JH

Noise Complaint


KSP advised that the neighbour concerned had expressed a wish to do some research on the installation of an acoustic fence before any further action was taken.
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Next meeting, Wednesday, 21st August, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room at the Memorial Hall. 


